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Paradise Valley Community College
Faculty Senate (KSC212) 
Minutes
11/3/2011
2:30 – 4:30 pm

Members Present:	Dan Donahue,  Mike Mitchell, Gary Smith, Doug Berry, Marilyn Cristiano, Catherine Mendoza, Chris Scinto, Robert Dotterer, Shell Witten, Gary Kellgren, Jeffery Hoyt, Ana Stigsson, Stacey Rannik
Faculty Present: 		Hedy Fossenkemper, Tom Powell
Guests:				Scott Meek
1. Call to order			14:34
2. Approval of agenda		G. Smith moved, C. Mendoza 2nd; All approved.
3. Minutes				S. Witten, G. Kellgren 2nd, All approved.
4. Officer reports:
a. President
i. CEC Meeting Report: Oct 19th.  CEC discuss faculty rations and enrollment strategies.  Faculty rations are a high concern.  Chancellor expects CEC to provide input to all decisions.  A faculty staffing decision must be made.  Once a decision is made, no college can back track on the decision.  Most college presidents were opposed to ratios greater than 50:50.  It was discussed as to how long this should take (5 to 10 years).  Many college presidents came from student affairs and do not have any academic background.  Right now we are at 40:60 (40 full time, 60 adjunct).  Chancellor supports a 75:25 ratio.  Many presidents are in their first year and are not versed in Interest Based Negotiation process.  It was recommended we create a new classification of faculty called lecturer who would receive 60% of the pay for full load, but would have their service time hours cut.  FEC is opposed to this.  Reassign time is under attack.  Overload calculations are unclear.
ii. Faculty Staffing Ratio White Paper: Dan distributed the white paper on faculty ratios.  Dan asked Senate to read it and e-mail him any questions.  The white paper can be distributed to all faculty.
iii. PVCC Open Faculty Lines: Dan met with Dr. Dale, Dr. Mosley, and Patti Marsh.  3 old positions have never been filled.  We will fill 3 open lines from retirements and 1 new position.  No date has been set for the staffing committee meetings.
iv. Legislative Updates (Gun Bill, Pension Reform etc.): It was recommended Dan requested FEC create a survey on the gun bill issue to assess how faculty felt about the issue. We delivered basic core message to Karla Phillips, the Governor’s Policy Advisor for Education.  AZ has accepted the Common Core Initiative (2010 K12 Standards). This is to replace the current AIMS test.  AZ joined 44 other states in the development of this initiative.  The consortium is called the PARRC Consortium and is led by Florida (Partnership for Assessment of Readiness for College and Careers). FEC was invited by Mrs. Phillips to be on the AZ committee for PARRC.  FEC would participate on a committee to help create the standards.  Dan asked if anyone would like to participate. Send him their name.
v. M&C Issues (Salary Inversion etc.):  A Salary Equity Adjustment is being requested by the M&C team to address the salary inversion problem.  Take people that were hired at step 6 and bring them up to where they should be.  The minimum step was changed from 6 to 10 over the past few years.
vi. Meetings with Adjunct Faculty Leadership: FEC has been meeting to gain a cooperative effort on the ratios.
vii. Retirees Association Request: They would like to be part of the organization in a non-voting role.
b. President-Elect
i. Chair Elections Committee Results: Chris Scinto, Sue Van Boven, Scott Massey, John Chavez, James Rubin were winners in their respective divisions.  M. Cristiano moved we accept the results of the election, C. Mendoza 2nd, All approved.
ii. FPG Update: We need to use it or lose it.  Encourage faculty to use their professional growth funds.  A plan has been devised to fund 3 million in sabbaticals.  Summer projects will have funding.  We have $2,500 in FPG per faculty.
iii. CANVAS Update: Districted has adopted CANVAS as our LMS.   New plan is to allow CANVAS to some extent on all campuses.  Mesa will still be the primary pilot site.
iv. Common Pages Discussions: There are some changes being made to the common pages.  Special areas of concern are: Academic Probation & Student Code of Conduct.  We have time to review the changes.  Uniformity in placement testing.  Deliberate providing of misinformation.  Academic Probation and use of W on transcripts.  It is proposed that “W” count as a failure.  It may be tabled.  Student misconduct policy in regards to cheating.  Academic issues should be taken out of the common pages.  There is a due process that must be followed when a request to remove a student from class.  FEC is going to protect the instructor’s right to assign grades.  
v. Book Scholarships for Students Question: Does the bookstore offer a book scholarship.  Follett has $25,000 across the district.  Financial aid manages the scholarship.  Mike will find out more about it.  It was asked how many have already been given out.
c. Treasurer
i. See attached worksheet.
d. Secretary
i. Reminded members that minutes and treasurer reports are posted on our Web site.
5. Old business
a. Student Essay Writing Contest: C. Mendoza.  Marianne Roccaforte is working on the brochure.
b. Update on motion passed last month to request FEC to change the MCCCD Faculty Association Constitution to read that all faculty elect the president-elect of the association" or words to that effect.  Dan took it to FEC.  It was sent to the constitution committee and they are reviewing it.
c. Staffing Committee Updates: Dan will send e-mail to administration asking when the positions be posted.
d. Book Voucher Information: Library has a lot of requests for books the first two weeks of the term.  Perhaps students could get vouchers a month in advance rather than two weeks.
6. New business
a. Gun Bill Information & Presentations: T. Powell presented his views if favor of the guns on campus issue.  S. Meek stated campus police go through the same training as regular police officers.
b. Extra employee parking spaces on the east side of M Building East: M. Cristiano moved we add 24 total new employee parking spaces on the NE and SE of M building.  C. Mendoza 2nd.  Difficult to find a space in the morning.   All approved.  Dan will take it to Tony Asti.
c. Faculty office hours discussion: It should be handled at the division level.  Faculty office hours should be posted and adhered to a best as possible.
d. All Faculty Social December 2nd at 4pm, Catch 22.
7. Adjourn		G. Smith Moved, M. Cristiano 2nd.  All approved.	16:30
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